
   

 

   
December 8, 2023 

 
 

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, N.E. 
Washington, D.C.  20426 
 
 
Re: Notice of Delayed Service of Annual Recomputation of Fuel and Lost & 

Unaccounted-for Retention Percentages Filing; 
 El Paso Natural Gas Company, L.L.C.; 
 Docket No. RP24-193__________________                              
    
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 
 

On November 30, 2023, El Paso Natural Gas Company, L.L.C. ("EPNG") 
submitted its “Annual Recomputation of Fuel and Lost and Unaccounted-for 
Retention Percentages” filing in the above referenced docket (“November Filing”).   
EPNG posted a copy of the filing to the “Regulatory” link on its electronic bulletin 
board.  EPNG attempted to provide timely service to its shippers and interested 
state regulatory commissions on that day using electronic mail.  Also on November 
30, 2023, the Commission issued a notice of the November Filing stating 
comments were due on December 12, 2023.  On December 5, 2023, however, 
EPNG discovered that service had not been completed due to an issue with its 
electronic mail which has since been resolved.  After that discovery, EPNG 
provided service the same day to shippers and interested state regulatory 
commissions.  Accordingly, EPNG is notifying the Commission of the delayed 
service of the November Filing.   

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

EL PASO NATURAL GAS COMPANY, L.L.C. 
 
 

 
By_______________/s/_________________ 

Shelly L. Busby 
Director, Rates  

 
 
cc: Service List, shippers and interested state regulatory commissions



 

Certificate of Service 
 
 

I hereby certify that I have this day caused a copy of the foregoing document 
to be served upon each person designated on the official service list compiled by 
the Commission’s Secretary in this proceeding.  
 

Dated at Colorado Springs, CO as of this 8th day of December 2023.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 ______________/s/______________ 

Shelly L. Busby 
 
 
 
Post Office Box 1087  
Colorado Springs, CO 80944  
(719) 520-4657 


